
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 
17th September 2021 www.raglanprimaryschool.co.uk 

 
Twitter @raglanprimary 
Instagram @raglanprimaryschool  

 

Next weeké 
The Language of the Week is Arabic 

 

Hello Good Morning Good Afternoon 

 
Marhaban 

 
Sabaho elkhayr Massaao elkhayr 

 
The Makaton Sign of the Week is Teacher 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-ObtbLADMt8 

 
Dear families, governors, staff and friends, 
 
Our Reception children completed their first full week this week. Well done Reception children - 
they all went home tired but happy today! 
 
Thank you to the FoR for purchasing an additional 10 Ipads for the school. They have now 
arrived and we are just waiting for the charging trolley to arrive so that the children can use 
them to support their learning. We have also purchased an Interactive whiteboard for the 
studio with money from the FoR which will make such a positive contribution to our music 
lessons. Our new music teachers have settled in well and it is lovely to hear the children playing 
instruments and singing. 
 
As you know we are lucky enough to have a Language Provision within Raglan. Many of the 
children in the Provision use Makaton to support their language. Now that the children are 
beginning to be able to mix more across the school we are really keen for Makaton to become 
more prominent across the school, for both staff and children. Mrs Norris, our speech and 
Language Therapy assistant is running a Makaton session on a Friday lunchtime to support staff 
in the mainstream to develop their skills and Mrs O Brien is now signing the KS1 assembly each 
Wednesday alongside either myself or Mrs Mead who lead the assembly. 
  
Some parents have mentioned that it is proving quite difficult to purchase uniform at the 
moment ς we are currently looking into other suppliers ς in the meantime ΨǇǊŜ- lovedΩ uniform 
is available, please see the order form on the website.  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Library open ð please remind your child to bring their library book back into school before their 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-ObtbLADMt8


  

The curriculum letters for this half term were sent home on Monday. They detail the 
learning that the children will be doing this half term.  I hope you find them useful and 
informative.  
 
The staff are currently putting together their Ψmeet and greet Ψ videos and these will be 
available on the website very shortly.  
 
At Raglan we aim to develop a love of reading in each child from the beginning of their 
learning journey here. 
 
 The children in the nursery were given their own book bags today and will be encouraged 
to bring a book home for you to enjoy with your child each Friday. 
 
 We are also delighted to let you know that after almost 18 months our library is now fully 
open again. Please remind your child to bring their library book back into school before 

their next library session if they would like to choose a new book to enjoy at home.   
 
Team points are awarded across the school for a variety of reasons, such as being kind or 
helpful, trying your very best, going above and beyond in some area. The points are then 
added up and the winning team is announced in assembly every Wednesday. This week the 
winning team was Attenborough. Well done all of the children in Attenborough. The children 
in the winning team are rewarded with an additional 15 minute break on Wednesday 
afternoon. 
 
Our Harvest Festival celebration is taking place on 29th September. Donations of food that 
we receive will be given to Bromley Food bank which supports local residents. A list of items 
that they are requesting will be sent home very shortly. 
 
This half term we will be running a holiday club for the children at Raglan. Details were sent 
out about this yesterday and are also available on our website. If this proves successful we 
are planning on running the club at each holiday period apart from the Christmas Break. 
Please return your application form as soon as possible to secure a place. 
 
Have a good weekend everyone 
 
Kath Margetts, Danielle Mead and All of the staff. 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
  

    The children in Sharks and Frogs have buddied up in a new buddy system. In Outdoor Learning today, 
they used their team work and communication skills to go on a scavenger hunt around the Outdoor 

Learning Area. They found a range of natural objects and then had the challenge of having to sort them 
either by colour, shape or size! They all worked really well together and we are looking forward to 

working with our buddies more over the next year! 

 

     
 

     
 

      
  
   
 
   
 
     

 

 
 



 
 
  

   
Year 6 have been studying the Roman decimal system and how it contributed to our knowledge of place 

value. Here they are playing a matching game to develop their understanding!  
 

    
 

    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
   
 
 
    
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

The Library is open and Year 3 were the first year to visit it! They really enjoyed exploring the books 
and selecting one to take home to enjoy!  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 


